
Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

 

ADVICE 

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 9 May 2023 

Area:             Southport pilotage area

Locality: Coomera River at Coomera Connector Worksite 

Activity: Bridge construction

Mariners are advised that:  
 

a temporary marine construction area will be established on the Coomera River from 19 May 2023, 
with two barges and additional support vessels facilitating construction activities for the Coomera 
Connector Stage 1 North project, in approximate position latitude 27°52.57'S, longitude 153°19.85'E. 
The marine construction area will remain in place for the duration of construction into 2025.  

The Coomera River will remain open to navigation via temporary channel changes as required, with 
the navigation channel clearly marked with buoys at all times. Air draft of the bridge will remain 
unchanged at 6.4 metres. 

Mariners should navigate with caution, maintain a safe distance off and operate at reduced speed 
with minimal wash in the vicinity of these works. 

The supervisor of the work site will be monitoring VHF ch73 and can be raised for safe passing 
instructions to masters, should they be required. 

 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA94 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


